10 January 2017
Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are very excited to welcome our new Grade 8’s into our high school family and hope their high school years will be successful and memorable. We congratulate you on your excellent choice in choosing Riebeek College. To start off the year in a positive and constructive manner, we wish to draw your attention to our homework requirements and discipline procedures.  An understanding of these points will enable us to make this a rewarding year.  
Work Ethic and Academic Progress
· Learners will be assigned homework daily.  It is the learner’s responsibility to ensure that the work is completed.  Homework is generally for the next lesson, unless otherwise stated.  
· Please check your child’s school diary regularly to make sure that tasks are complete and that effective time management skills are being utilized to ensure projects are started ahead of time.  Project due dates will be given timeously to learners and must be adhered to.  
· Should your daughter be absent, please ensure she contacts a peer in order for her to be aware of what she has missed so that she can catch up as quickly as possible.  Please ensure that you send an absentee note with her to school on her return to school. The template is also on the D6 Communicator.
· Demerits will be issued for homework not done. When a learner accumulates five demerits, she will be placed in detention.
· Portfolios are a key element for assessment for the year.  All work done will determine progression at the end of the year.  The work must therefore be the learner’s own work.  Plagiarism is a serious offence.  
· There are very strict instructions from the Department of Education regulating the procedures to be followed when a learner does not complete SBA work, and the learners must understand the important of their SBA work and portfolios.  It is each learner’s individual responsibility to do their work on their own, hand it in on time and keep it safely in the portfolio.  
Behaviour and Discipline
· In order to provide our learners with the excellent educational climate they deserve, the learners need to be aware that each class has a code of conduct and that demerits will be given when the code is not adhered to.  Our system of discipline will be in effect at all times.

· Our school is a safe and secure environment for all our learners, therefore bullying, class disruptions, disrespectful behaviour and intimidation will not be tolerated.

· Please monitor your child’s use of cellphones and her social activities, as Grade 8 is often a difficult time for young teenagers as they seek to find an identity for themselves as high school learners.

· Please be patient with your daughter and the teachers.  It takes a while for the learners to get used to the high school procedures, the faster pace of work and the individual requirements of each subject teacher.  Encourage your daughter to keep trying and to practice sound study and coping methods.  Do not allow her to be negative about her experiences or teachers – encourage her to persevere and be positive.  

Communication
We feel that open lines of communication between the parent, learner, and teacher are key to promoting an educational climate that is conducive to learning.  The D6 Communicator is an App that should be loaded onto your phone or desktop to assist in relaying information.( A CD with the application has been handed to all new students)  Further, an information evening will be held on 24 January 2017 to address any issues that you might have.

We are looking forward to working with you and your child.  Together we can make a difference!  Please feel free to contact us at any time if there is a question or situation you would like to discuss.  
You will receive additional communication throughout the school year.  Thus, please make sure that we have your correct contact details. We look forward to building a relationship with you and your child.
Sincerely,

…………………….






………………………..
Arden Elie






Mrs S Snyman
Grade Head






Acting Principal
Reply Slip of Letter Dated 10st January 2017
I have noted the contents of the letter dated 10 January 2017 and have discussed the necessary content with my daughter.
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